New Vienna City Council meeting
March 25, 2025

Mayor Roger Langel opened the regular council meeting at 5:50pm. Present were council members:  Dave DuBois,  Kathy Engelken, Caleb Puetz,  Jake Lehman. Absent T.J. Kloser.
	DuBois  made the motion to approve the agenda for March 25, 2025 seconded by Lehman.
	Motion from  Puetz to set public hearing for budget adoption for April 15,2025 at 5:30 pm, second by Engelken.
Dylan Michels and the Keep New Vienna Beautiful Committee were present to update council on the projects and ideas they are working on. Members present were ; Brittany Vorwald, Kylie Kelchen, Sue Hoeger. The committee is looking into banners for main street, will start with 10 banners. The cost will be $3000-$5000. The New Vienna Young Men’s Association is looking at donating $600.00 towards this project.  The committee will be applying for grants to help with the cost for this. Brittany Vorwald stated that they are looking into a future project of upgrading the playground equipment at the park, and will be sending out a survey to get the input from the residents to see what their concerns are in town.
Wayne Brunsman presented the council the quote to restore the stone on the old water tower. The quote will run $71,000.00 for stonework to meet the historical standards.  Wayne will be applying for  grant that will l cover $50,000.00 of the cost and is looking for support from the city for the remainder. Wayne stated the city will have two years to use the grant money if awarded. The stonework will be phase one of this project, the other areas of windows, painting will be in the next two phases.
Motion from Lehman, second from Puetz top move forward with this project and from Wayne to apply for the grant.
Recker subdivision was next on the agenda to discuss, the mayor let the council know we need to be making some decisions on the financial obligation from the city and the TIF develop agreements we want to do for developer and builders. Motion from Puetz, second from Lehman to give Craig Recker the $165,000.00 requested and to look into  a fifty percent split on TIF to developer. The council also discussed an incentive for builders to build in the subdivision. The clerk will contact the bonding attorney and go over terms agreed upon at this meeting  and to start the work for an Urban Renewal and TIF area for New Vienna. 
		There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from DuBois, second by Puetz at 6:55pm. Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

